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Frenchtown  School  Board  of  Trustees  Meeting

October  9, 2024 at 6:00  p.m.  -  Special  School  Board  Meeting

Middle  School  Administrative  Conference  Room

l

I. Call  to Order:  Board  Chair  Debbie  Lester  called  the Special  School  Board  Meeting  to order  at 6:00 p.m.

Trustees in attendance  were Jami Romney  FitzGerald,  Rainier  Batt,  Dennis  Normand,  Holli  Rankin  and

Noah  Peters. Also  in attendance  were Superintendent  Les Meyer,  Principals  Jake Haynes,  Aaron  Griffin

and Riley Devins,  ASsistant  Principal  Beth Terzo, Activities  Director  Eli Field, Special Services
Coordinator  Jennifer  Demmons  and District  Clerk  Shauna  Anderson.

II.  Pledge  of  Allegiance

The meeting  opened with  the pledge  at 6:00 p.m.

III.  Public  Comment  Period  (for  non-agenda  items):  none

IV. Review/Action:  Approve  Variance  to Standards  -  Library  Media  Specialist  -  Bronc  Fast  Track
Public  Charter  School

Superintendent  Les Meyer  discussed  the new public  charter  school  program  as being  new  to district's,  the

Board  of  Public  Education  and the Office  of  Public  Instruction.  Through  trainings,  it was determined  that

the Bronc  Fast Track  Public  Charter  School  may need a variance  to standards  regarding  the Library  Media

Specialist  position.  The standard  for  the charter  school  enrollment  level  would  be.OOl  FTE  for  the Libraty

Media  Specialist.  The District  would  apply  for  a variance  because the combined  enrollment  in the Bronc

Fast Track  and Frenchtown  High  SCIIOOI currently  has 1.O FTE  Library  Media  support.  This  falls  within

accreditation  standards  and the students  are housed  within  Frenchtown  High  School  and have access  to all

school  resources.  Holli  Rankin  made a motion  to approve  the variance  to standards  of  the.OOl  FTE  Library

Media  Specialist.  Noah  Peters seconded  the motion.  Public  discussion  -  none.  Board  discussion  -  regarding

how  the Bronc  Fast Track  and FHS are considered  the same  entity  by A/[HSA.  Unanimous.

V.  Review/Action:  Approve  Hiring

Superintendent  Les Meyer  recommended  the hiring  of part-time  Custodian  Treva  Madonna.  Dennis

Normand  made a motion  to approve  the hire as recommended.  Jami Romney  FitzGerald  seconded  the
motion.  Public  discussion  -  none. Board  discussion  -  none. Unanimous.

VI.  Information/Discussion:  Policy  3310  Tiered  Discipline  System

Board  Chair  Debbie  Lester  indicated  that the District  has an existing  policy  3310. This discussion  is an

additional  tiered system that covers drugs and alcohol.  Superintendent  Les Meyer  discussed  the tiered

system  review  process,  the numerous  re-writes  and committee  meetings  that  have occurred.  The  idea behind

the policy  was to look at progressive  discipline  from  a consequence  standpoint  and add an educational
component.  Chair  Lester  asked for  discussion  on  the draft  as included  in  the meeting  materials.

Chair  Lester  began the discussion  with  concerns  that  the policy  as written  would  be difficult  to administer

and manage, and does not include  other  offenses  such as weapons  or violence.  Principal  Jake Haynes

indicated  this policy  is an addendum  and specific  to drugs, alcohol  and tobacco.  There is already  a tiered

system of  discipline  in the handbook.  This  addendum  creates concerns  about  the educational  component

and confidentiality.  ASSiStant Principal  Beth  Terzo  and Special  Services  Coordinator  Jennifer  Demmons

discussed  concerns  with  regard  to special  education  students  and how  this  policy  could  be in conflict  with

special  education  law as written.  Discussion  was held regarding  special  education  discipline  requirements,

the frequency  of  discipline  with  students  with  an IEP or 504 and the reasons  for  the concerns.

Further  discussion  was held  regarding  the tiered  system  severity  and how  to develop  this  in the best interest

of  all students,  addressing  the importance  of  keeping  students  in school  as well  as protecting  students  from

those in violation  of  the policy.  Many  variables  were  discussed  in detail,  considering  parent  choice  and

possible  flexibility  for  administration.  Also  discussed  was the SRO involvement  in  discipline  and how  the
existing  tiered  system is currently  operating.

Chair  Lester  would  like  to take this discussion  back  to the policy  committee  to develop  a document  to be
approved  by the whole  board.
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Public discussion - community member  Crystal  Leishman  was invited  to speak to the board  about  this

policy discussion. Ms. Leishman  felt  the education  component  of  this policy  is crucial  and does not agree

with long suspensions.  Ms. Leishman  feels the existing  policy  is too vague  and students  need to understand

the consequences  for  these offenses.  She appreciated  the consideration  of  this policy  addition  knowing  it

would be a process  to develop, and feels this should  continue  to be a priority  for  the District.  Chair  Lester

indicated that education  must  be a critical  piece  of  this policy  and the goal of  the board  will  be to expedite
a resolution.

VII.  Information/Discussion:  Policy  3510  School  Sponsored  Activities

Activities  Director  Eli  Field  discussed  tl'iis policy  which  addresses 8" grade paiticipation  in high school

activities.  This  policy  has been in place  for  a year and so far, it is working  well.  FHS programs  are  healthy

now, but there may be a time when 8"' grade participation  will  assist FHS in meeting  scheduling

responsibilities.  The District  policy  on 8'  grade participation  is the most  restrictive  among  area  schools.

AD  Field  asked for  clarification  language  that  after  the district  has identified  a need to allow  participation,
it would  then be up to the coaching  staff  to decide  how  these students  will  participate.

Discussion  was held  regarding  the reason for  this  policy  review.  Board  Chair  Debbie  Lester  indicated  that

the previous  chair  asked that  the policy  be reviewed  after  a year  of  being  in affect.  Further  discussion  was

held  on clarifying  tlie  coach's  ability  to make decisions  regarding  paiticipation  levels.  AD  Field  stated the

language  could  state that once an 8"' grader  is allowed  to paiticipate,  the coach decides  their  role in  the

program.  The program  was discussed  in detail,  including  the impact  on upperclassmen,  competitive  varsity

programs,  and what  surrounding  schools  are allowing.  AD  Field  indicated  that  the FHS policy  is good and

handles  need well,  clarified  the "Phenom"  clause, and indicated  that 8'h grade  participation  is allowed  only

to field  full  programs.  Trustee  Noah  Peters is opposed  to any high  school  student  being  cut because of  this

policy.  The current  policy  states that this will  not happen. Superintendent  Les Meyer  discussed  two

sentences in the policy  that  could  be clarified  and discussion  was held  on improving  this  language.  Further

discussion  was held  regarding  tlie need to clarify  that  coaches have the discretion  to decide  the role of  the
students  paiticipating  in  the program.

VIII.  ADJOURNMENT

ADJOURNED  7:14 p.m.

Approved:  November  19, 2024

Respectfiilly  Submitted,

Board  Chair Dl
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